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Dear Parents,










11th March 2016
It’s good to be back!  I appreciate all the good wishes from children and parents and am well on the way to recovery.
Grandparents’ Visit

Thank you to all the grandparents who came to visit Foundation last week.  I hope you had a lovely time.

RAF Hendon - Year 5

On Wednesday Year 5 visited the RAF museum in Hendon to see planes from World War 2 as part of their topic work.  They ‘went back in time’ to WW2 and acted in a wartime classroom where they learnt arithmetic, the monetary system and used quills and ink.  They saw a number of different planes and recognised aircraft such as, Lancaster Bombers, Spitfires and Messerschmitts.  This will help them when they come to design and build their own planes and gliders!
Year 1 Work sharing today - 3.15pm
Today Classes 1 and 2 are looking forward to showing their parents the work they have been doing on their topic ‘Bright Lights Big City’.

Year 3 Work sharing - Tremors

It was lovely to see so many parents in school on Tuesday to see the work Year 3 are doing on rocks and soil.  The children enjoyed performing their dance routine in connection with their topic.
Year 2 Work sharing postponed

The date has changed from Thursday 17th March to Monday 21st March at 2.45pm
Gymnastics Competitions:

Years 3 & 4 - Yesterday the children took part in a competition at Valdez Gymnasium Club.  Our team of 7 children did really well and completed against 12 other schools.
Years 1 & 2 - This morning 11 children were praised for the brilliant behaviour and contribution to the competition.  At the time of writing we do not have the final score.
A very big ‘thank you’ to Sam and Myles who learnt their routines only a week before the competition.  Also so Sarah Poole, TA, who supervised the children at short notice.

Football Matches

Friday 4th March - Away at St. Joseph’s: Three girls’ teams went to a round-robin tournament Vs. Summercroft and St. Joseph’s.  All the girls’ behaviour was exemplary and they played brilliantly with the following results:
Blue Team
Won -1-0, Drew - 0-0, Lost 1-0

Green Short
Lost - 1-0, Drew - 0-0, Drew - 0-0

Green Long
Drew - 1-1, Lost 1-0

Thursday 10th March - Away at Manor Fields.  We took the boys’ A and B teams along to play in the semi-final after they had finished second in the League.  Both teams played really well and never gave up.  The A team drew 2-2, against Manor Fields twice before losing 3-0 on penalties.  The B team lost 3-0.  The boys’ sportsmanlike attitudes were a credit to the school.
Grammar and Punctuation Workshop
Thank you to everyone who attended the Grammar evening on Wednesday.  I hope you found it informative and enjoyed the activities organised by the staff.
Voluntary Helper Safeguarding Training
Thank you to all the parent helpers who came along for the Safeguarding training today.  A PowerPoint will be available for everyone to view next week on our Website at www.northgate.herts.sch.uk. 
Outdoor Education Week
We are looking forward to next week’s outdoor activities.  I would like to thank the parents who have volunteered to come into school or have donated items which we will need.  Children should keep their tracksuits and trainers in school for the climbing wall and other activities.  
Old Newspaper required

Foundation stage are collecting old newspapers for use next week.  Please bring them into school if you have any.  Thank you.

Year 5 Recorders
We are now using a new recorder tutor book ‘Recorder from the beginning Book 2’ (Full colour edition).  Please ensure that your child has a copy of this book and their own recorder in school, every Friday, for their lesson.  Thank you.  

SEND and Learning Support - Lego Engineers Club

Just to inform parents of children who attend Lego Engineers club that it will be extended until May half term, with a view to continuing this on until the end of term. 

Sickness absence
47children are away from school with illness today following a week in which a number of children have been unwell.   Please ensure that your child is fully recovered and feeling well before sending them back to school to prevent the spread of infection.  Please also send a note, explaining their absence when they return; this may be done via e.mail. Thank you.

Wear your Trainers Day! - Thursday 24th March
Mrs Laking, a parent, is running the Virgin London Marathon in April to raise money for a local charity called B.E.A.R.S – based in Chelmsford Essex.  B.E.A.R.S (Basics Essex Accident Rescue Service) are an emergency medical charity that provides, equips and supports Doctors, Nurses and Paramedics enabling them to respond to critically ill or injured patients in the pre-hospital environment.   Last year, a mum at Northgate experienced a terrifying incident when her youngest child stopped breathing in the playground one morning.  Mrs Booth, medically trained Teaching Assistant, was on hand and kindly helped and when 999 were called, it was actually B.E.A.R.S who sent their paramedics out to help.  Mrs Laking has asked whether you would like to support her and help her to hit her target by sending your child to school in their trainers, in exchange for a small donation on our last day of term.   
Year 6 Cake Sale

Children in Year 6 are holding a cake sale in aid of Essex Disabled Children next Friday, 18th March.

Reminder - Nursery applications for September 2016 close on Friday 18th March.

Association News
Diary dates:
Thursday 24th March - Easter Themed Cake sale

Friday 15th April - Quiz Night (tickets to go on sale next week). 

Poetry competition:
As you may be aware our sponsors, Intercounty, normally run an Easter Competition. We are having a change this year and theming it around World Poetry Day on the 21st March.  All children have been provided with an entry form which MUST be returned to school by Friday the 18th March.  On the 21st March Intercounty will upload all the entries onto their Facebook page, where friends and family can go online and vote for their favourite poem.

The winner will be announced on the 31st March with the prize, a Family ticket to the Zoo, being presented after Easter.
Community News

London Marathon - Essex Disabled Sports Foundation
One of our parents, Jackie Byrne, is running in this year’s London Marathon.  She says:

“The charity I am running for is the Essex Disabled Sports Foundation (Registered Charity No. 1001176).

The foundation have now raised over £2million to support schools and organisations, such as Riding for the Disabled.  They work tirelessly to provide sporting facilities and opportunities for disabled children.  In addition they also fund special outings and adventure type holidays creating positive lasting memories for these deserving youngsters.   Please go to my Just Giving page is you would like to sponsor me at www.justgiving.com/Jackie-Byrne1”.  
As part of her fund raising, she is offering the chance to win two Family Tickets (2 adults 2 children) to Paradise Wildlife Park with a value of £62.  If you would like to be in with a chance of winning these tickets, please leave your contact details on the “Lucky Dip” form along with the competition entry fee of £2.50, in a sealed envelope marked “Lucky Dip” .  All proceeds will go to the charity “The Essex Disabled Sports Foundation.”  
Music For Schools Foundation - Fun Day

The Foundation are holding a Musical Fun Day at Stisted Village Hall, Braintree on Thursday 7th April, from 9.30am until 3.30pm.  It is an opportunity for children in the local area, learning with the Foundation, to get together and enjoy a fun day of motivational music.  The day is also open to brass and woodwind players in the school, who are not learning with MFS too.  Please go to www.mfsf.org.uk for information.

Saffron Walden Children’s Orchestra

Fun holiday courses for instrumentalists aged up to 11 years, Easter 5th - 7th April and Summer 25th - 29th July.  Courses are held at Saffron Walden County High School.  For information and prices go to www.saffronsymphony.org/childrens-orchestraswco.bookings@gmail.com  

Yours sincerely,
L. Hotson

Headteacher



